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Lost Sheep 

Ministries  News  
December 2014- Part 2 

 

Looking Back, Envisioning the Future 
We anticipate a full year of ministry during 2015 as we pray for all of our 

readers to enjoy Christ 

The Great Commission: Matthew 28: 18 - 20 is a commission for all Christians to go, make 

Disciples, and teach them to OBEY all that He has commanded us.  LSM is dedicated to 

evangelizing the lost and making Disciples of Christ that make Disciples of Christ according to 

II Timothy 2:2.   

Notes from Brother  Bob:  We had to break our 

Final issue of our newsletter into two parts due to its length. This 

being the second part of our final issue for 2014, I remain 

amazed that a common person such as me will be used to share 

the Gospel to so many.  If you want to be a soul winner, tell 

people about Jesus! 

Our emphasis next year will be to equip Nationals with the 

Gospel in such a way that they will sustain the expansion of the 

Gospel when we return to home base.  As stated in our 

opening declaration on each of our newsletters: The 

Great Commission: Matthew 28: 18 - 20 is a commission for all Christians to go, make 

Disciples, and teach them to OBEY all that I have commanded you.  LSM is dedicated to 

evangelizing the lost and making disciples of Christ that make Disciples of Christ according to II 

Timothy 2:2.  

JULY  2014:  I have been travelling to Nicaragua since March of 1997.  I first travelled to 

Nicaragua with General Charlie Duke the Apollo 16 commander and a leadership team from 

Campus Crusade for Christ, Canada.  During this trip I met with political, economic, and military 

leaders.  President Arnoldo Alemán was in office.  From 2002 -2007 Enrique Bolaños was 

president and in 2007 Daniel Ortega became president.  I have been with and prayed for each 

president of Nicaragua since I started visiting their country.  I have great favor with the 

Sandinista Party and many leaders within the party.   

I have travelled more than 30 times to Nicaragua and has ministered on the Rio Coco to the 

Miskito Indians on the Atlantic Coast to the Creole people (Black English speaking) and on the 

Pacific coast to the Spanish speaking folks.  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Arnoldo_Alem%C3%A1n
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I walked this road to the Hodera 

Tuesday June 17, 2014  I returned to Nicaragua with 

team members Lillian Brown, Arturo Aguado, and Kevin 

Sutherland. We visited with Maria Palacios on Saturday 

night. She is the pastor of Puerto de Ciello church in 

Sandino. Actually she pastored with her husband Silvio 

Palacios.  He is the highest decorated man who ever 

served in the Nicaraguan army. A hero recorded in their 

history books as being part of ñPalacio's Assaultò on the 

palace.  

Lillian Brown who travelled here 12 years ago helped 

launch the Praise Dance Team at this church. This 

morning, she was crying as she hugged the dance team. 

Many were little girls back then and today are young 

ladies. Dance is a big part of praise here and is really 

beautiful.  As I watched them, I realized that they are not 

dancing to entertain but to praise God! 

Hodera ï is a drug and alcohol recovery 

program located in San Marcos, Nicaragua 

which is about 45 kilometers from Managua.  

I was sent there on my first trip by Bolaños 

who was VP under Aleman.  His nephew 

was an addict and VP Bolaños asked me to 

visit him.  I did and began a longtime 

friendship with Miguel Lopez the director 

who I led to Christ  

Because of that first meeting I have had 

the privilege to lead 

Miguelôs son Jonathon, and 

daughter Johanna to the 

Lord and baptize the entire 

family.  The Hodera 

program uses the standard 

Alcoholics Anonymous 12 

step program but identifies 

Jesus Christ as the ñhigher 

power.ò 

We distributed a 

HODERA Extra issue of 

our newsletter in late July 

that contained several 

letters from men and 

female addicts that 

received Christ and were baptized.  They wanted to express their gratitude to LSM for 

ministering them into a new life in Christ. 
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AUGUST 2014:  Brother Bob has made three mission trips to the Philippines since 

November of 2013.  He has been accompanied by Pastor Richard Robeson on two of these trips.   
This issue is dedicated to reporting the results of their most recent trip.   

I'm Waiting 

in the Tokyo 

airport for a 

flight to Guam. 

I left Houston 

July 1, 2014 

and rode for almost 14 hours to get here. A 5 hour 

wait and then a 4 hour fight to Guam. Then to 

bed. I AM requested prayer for Pastor Richard 

Robeson and me as we minister in the 

Philippines. 

The beginning of another adventure with 

Godôs Holy Spirit travelling to Manila, Philippine 

Islands. via Tokyo and Guam. I changed my 

flight when I realized that the flight I was on to 

Manila via Hawaii and Guam was way 

overbooked and I would not get on. Dean Lange has taught me to look for other ways to get there 

so I did. The standby way for International travel is guaranteed to improve your prayer life. 

But Iôm on and going to Guam. PTL!  

Thursday July 3rd, at the Guam Airport   I had made a reservation at a hotel so 

when I arrived in Guam and got my luggage I took a cab to the hotel. As is my practice I like to 

share the gospel with cab drivers and I did so again. Salvador Imbat received Christ as his savior 

at the hotel after we unloaded the luggage. I had only been in Guam for 30 minutes and was able 

to lead someone to Christ! 

I was able to make contact with the pastor Joe Nauta at Calvary Chapel in Guam. He is a 

friend of Robert Lemley (Calvary Chapel in Houston, 

TX). I was already checked in when he asked me if we 

could go to lunch. It was about 1:30 PM and I said sure 

my flight is not till 7 PM. He said he would be at the 

airport about 2 ï 2:30 PM and would pick me up. Well a 

problem arose and we were not able to meet. I hope to 

spend about 3 days in Guam on my way home. We will 

meet then.  

I am looking forward to meeting up with Pastor 

Richard Robeson at the airport in Manila. My flight 

arrives at 9:30 PM and his at 10 or 11 PM.   

https://www.facebook.com/richard.robeson2
https://www.facebook.com/richard.robeson2
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Monday July 7, 2014, 10 AM  Wow, where to begin. Yesterday was an awesome service at 

Jesus Christ Victorious Church (JCVC.) Pastor Richard and Elmo Macalintal both delivered 

strong messages on obedience and seeking Godôs wisdom and 

hiding Godôs word in your heart. The praise team both music 

and dance was incredible. We had three saved at the morning 

service. In the afternoon Richard and I had the youth for almost 

3 hours. We shared with them and I taught the class on 

Evangelism 101. I gave them a giant evangel cube and we 

demonstrated how to use it.  

AUGUST, 2014  Friday August 29, 2014: I am writing 

this at an altitude of 41,000 feet on a return United flight to 

Lagos, Nigeria with Pastor Tony Okeke, and Jimmy Stanfield.     

Return to Nigeria, West Africa:  While helping Pastor 

Tony Okeke collect stuff for two large containers, Pastor Bill 

Purdy and I delayed our plans to fly to Brazil until November.  

That change allowed me to schedule this return trip to Nigeria, West Africa with Pastor Tony.  

My dear wife Carol will no longer allow me to travel alone and so I called Jimmy Stanfield and 

he quickly replied, ñIôm ready, letôs goò. 

Friday, August 29th: Well, we are now 1 hour 45 minutes from Lagos, Nigeria and here 

comes breakfast.  So I close with this admonition: ARE YOU FAITHFUL? 
Saturday August 30: I'm now at the Bluenest Hotel in Lagos, Nigeria. It's 6:30 PM.  I will 

do my best to keep you informed when I can get on the internet.  Internet access will probably be 

less frequent when we get to Nnewi, Nigeria.  Jimmy Stanfield and I will leave tomorrow and fly 

somewhere closer and Tony Okeke is travelling by car with the 10 bags of luggage. 

Except for attending 3 churches on Sunday morning we remained in the hotel room. I wish I 

could describe the 4 days alone in the hotel room where I went from pouting to praising. I spent 

hours listening to 200 Hymns and praying and praising and praying and praising and I stopped to 

listen to God.  

HE has revealed to me His future plans for me. I wept and wept some more and then wept 

again. Tears of Joy, Joy, Joy. I just want to say that spending these days alone in my hotel room 

took some getting used to but when I finally realized I'm never alone and began to pray and 

worship then I BEGAN TO LISTEN!  As I read through scripture, listened to scripture and 

gospel music I began an extended time of fellowship with my Abba Daddy, and it was really 

special. Tears and laughter flowed freely, and then more tears and laughter erupted 

uncontrollably!   

Friday, 

Sept 5th: 
Today the Save 

the Lost 
Pastor's 

Conference 

began.  
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Jimmy and I shared with about 60 pastors. Tomorrow the number should grow to just over 

80. We need to "kindle the fire" in these men and women.  

Sunday afternoon 3:00 

PM  Well, Iôm drinking 

from my saucer cause by 

cup keeps running over!  I 

really cannot express the 

joy and happiness in my 

heart.  I left early this 

morning to travel to Awka 

where Pastor Michaelôs 

church is located.  It is a 

young church with the 

most awesome choir I 

have ever heard 

anywhere.  These 

robes were donated  by 

Pastor R.L. Calhoun 

from New Life 

Fellowship in Texas City, TX.   

After the service I taught 

the Training Student Trainers 

(TST) course developed by 

John Overton to about 40 

people.  About 20 were young 

students and we had 5 other 

youth pastors there in attendance.  Pastor Michael has been appointed National Youth Director 

with Save the Lost Mission.  He is a dynamo for God.  I really believe they will implement this 

TST curriculum for the young students to take into their schools.  After hours of praise and 

worship a young lady came up to me and hugged me and said ñPastor Bob you baptized me in 

2003 in the river in Nnewi.  Do you remember me?ò  Her name is Obasi Chismsks Confidence.  

Well I didnôt remember her as we baptized 167 that day. But what joy I had in my heart.  I was 

on a spiritual high the entire ride back to Nnewi. 

Then God put the icing on the cake (over filled my cup to overflowing) when who is sitting 

there waiting for me than Tony.  The drunken bar tender I led to the Lord in 2003.  I also had the 

honor to lead his wife Ruth to Christ and baptize both of them the same time I baptized 

Confidence.  Lost Sheep Ministries than paid for Tony to attend Bible College for 2 years.  He is 

an ordained Pastor/Evangelist being used greatly by God here in Nigeria.  
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SEPTEMBER 2014:  Notes from Brother Bob:  I have asked Lazarus and Dalia 

Vargas to provide a report about our work in Mexico for our regular September issue.   Lazarus 

and Dalia Vargas make regular trips into to Mexico on behalf of Lost Sheep Ministries and the 

following report is being provided by them:__________________________________________ 
Good afternoon, my fellow brethren in the labor and work of our LORD and Savior, Jesus 

Christ! I was asked by Pastor Bob Gibson to jot 

down the remarkable things that are being done 

in Mexico by God in Piedras Negras, Mexico 

through Lost Sheep Ministries and through your 

faithful prayers. 

When I first met my husband, Lazarus 

Vargas, I just thought he was a regular "bench 

warmer" at Fellowship Church in Houston, TX. 

I had no idea that he had the calling to be a 

missionary. I loved his passion for God's word 

and his expressive way of worshipping. 

Later, God, by HIS grace and mercy, cultivated a love relationship between my newfound 

charismatic friend, and me.  

There are several projects in Piedras Negras, Mexico (just across the US border from Eagle 

Pass, TX) that have been completed. We are working with Pastor Frank Banda and his wife, 

Isabel. They work tirelessly in building more churches in Piedras Negras, Mexico and the 

surrounding cities. The church in the Periodista area has been completed. It has been named 

Bethesda Escuela de Alimentacion de la Fe, or Bethesda School of Faith Feeding Program. The 

other church that has been rebuilt is the one that is located at the railroad tracks. That church was 

also built with a "sprinkler system"! Each time it rained, everyone ran for cover! It just needed an 

overhaul. So, through the prayers, monetary gifts, items donated, and tireless work of Pastor 

Banda his wife Isabel, their children, and everyone who has given so unselfishly, after two years, 

that church has been completed! 

During the building of that church, the pastor and his "soldiers", as he humbly refers to 

them, continued on with the church services and people in that area attended church services 

outside, with their chairs out in the hot sun! What devotion and hunger for God's word! The 

church is appropriately named Bethesda Casa de Adoracion, or Bethesda House of Worship. 

Pastor Banda and his wife also began a ministry in the downtown area of Piedras Negras,  

Mexico. That building is rental space where the Word of God is taught to the homeless in the 

area and, afterwards, the homeless who attended the services are fed a delicious, hot meal! I 

know because we have gone there on our missionary trips and I never say no to a meal. We have 

seen many people surrender their hearts to the Lordship of Jesus Christ. I have cried tears full of 

joy seeing these individuals make the most important decision of their lives here on earth, which 

have eternal benefits!  
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LSM has provided funds for the food to cook those meals, to pay for the property and 

everything else that entails in running that ministry. 

Another church planting is in Cuidad Acuna, Mexico.  Services are being conducted in a 

very large patio at one of the church members' home. People in the nearby communities gather at 

the home to hear the Word of God! Some walk for miles to attend these services! 

I have seen the old, worn-out soles on their shoes, but, what I don't see is the complaining of 

having to walk in the hot sun. It is so inspiring to see their hunger for God's word!  

The current church planting is in the 

Piedras Negras Prison!!! 

It is the first time ever that anyone has been given permission to build a church in a prison in 

Piedras Negras! They've had services in rooms, but not an actually structure used solely to house 

worship services. The most exciting aspect of this church is that it is being built by the prisoners 

there! And, they are so excited! It is not a huge building - actually, it is only 30'x60'. But, the 

men at the prison are so hungry for God's word! They sense a peace that passes all 

understanding; they know that there is hope in the midst of their chains; they have found the 

Pearl of great price! 

As we continue on collaborating in church planting in Mexico, I am reminded of the apostle 

Paul's words in 1 Corinthians 15:58 states: "Therefore, my beloved brethren, be steadfast, 

immovable, always abounding in the work of the Lord, knowing that your labor is not in vain 

in the Lord." 

Thank you for your love, prayers, and continued support of Lost Sheep Ministries.  With 

love in Christ,     Lazarus and Dalia Vargas  

OCTOBER 2014:  Notes from Brother Bob:  Well I now know what it feels like 

to go through gall bladder surgery.  I was feeling fine with no reason to believe anything was 

wrong.  I went to the GBA Pastor's prayer meeting at on Thursday, Oct. 2nd and found myself in 

the hospital emergency room at midnight.  I was admitted on Friday and had surgery on Monday, 

Oct 6th.  Now I am at home in my 2
nd

 week of recovery.  This illness caused me to cancel our 

trip to Pakistan.  Please keep this trip in your prayers.  
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I do know that it is IMPORTANT when we are asked to pray for those who are ill and in the 

hospital.  I donôt believe I could have made it without your prayers.  I do ask that you pray for a 

young nurse named Fatima.  She is a Moslem but was very open to allow me to share our 

Christian faith with her.  

I am looking forward to having some 

dear Vietnamese Pastors visit me here at 

home.  They are in Houston participating 

in a Christian Vietnamese conference 

and were told that I could not participate 

due to my recovery.   

NOVEMBER  2014 - Brazil :  

Notes from Brother Bob:  It is 

wonderful to be recovered from my 

surgery and enjoy another visit to Natal, 

Brazil with Pastor Bill Purdy from 

November 13th thru the 22nd:   

Tacyla, Talyta, and Francisco were at the Natal airport to pick us up. We then drove about 1 

hour to Franciscoôs home where we are staying.   Great accommodations with a large bedroom 

with two beds and attached bathroom. We crashed until noon and then travelled to the home of 

Carlos Fhilo where we finalized plans for the upcoming week. Carlos just returned home from 

Denver, CO where he has 

undergone training for YWAM 

(Youth With A Mission).  

Talyta has prepared a tentative 

schedule for us to review and 

change as necessary. Wow itôs 

great to have organized people on 

the team!  

This evening we visited with 

Pastor Luis-Carlos and his family. We went out 

for pizza and ice cream and I had the privilege to 

lead the pizza store owner to Christ. His name is 

Severino Farias Regis.  

Pastor Luiz Carlos, Severino, Me, and Pastor Purdy 
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Tuesday, Nov. 11, 8 AM   Sunday we shared at churches in the morning and evening. We had a 

good response to an altar call for those willing to say to God, ñHere am I, send me 

 

Last night we began the Training Student 

Trainers class. We are training 

12 young people. All college 

age to conduct TST classes 

targeting students both high 

school and college age. It was 

wonderful to hear them share 

their reasons for being there 

and taking this class. Each of 

them shared a deep desire to 

do more for God in His 

kingdom work. At the end of 

this week we will break them 

into 3 teams of 4 and each of 

them will invite 2 to join with 

them. That will give us 4 teams of 12 to start the training in January. I am humbled to be used by 

God in equipping these soldiers for Christ. 

This monthly newsletter will be distributed by email only.  Email addresses may be removed 

or added to distribution by notifying John Overton at dotnjohn@comcast.net.  Our website is at - 

www.lostsheepministries.com.  All of our Newsletters are posted on our website. 

Tax Deductable Donations to LSM: 

Lost Sheep Ministries is a 501(c) non-profit organization.  Donations may be made to LSM, 

2951 Marina Bay Drive, Suite 130-144, League City, TX 77573.  We are seeking funds to travel, 

equip, and commission others to take the Gospel of Christ to all nations. 


